
Information Item 
 

Date: January 17, 2024 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Jeff Fansler, Director of Transportation 

Subject: 
 

Information on the North Carolina Department of Transportation’s Project to Replace the Bridge 

Pair on NC 67 (Silas Creek Parkway) over Salem Creek (B-5950).  (Southwest Ward) 

Strategic Focus Area: Quality Transportation  

Strategic Objective: Improve Integrated Road Network 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

 

The North Carolina Department of Transportation’s (NCDOT) Division 9 staff is managing the 

B-5950 project that will replace the bridge pair on NC 67 (Silas Creek Parkway) over Salem 

Creek. The project is programmed in the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) and 

is currently in the project development stage. Replacement of these bridges will likely cause 

traffic concern and impact the service of the Winston-Salem Transit Authority (WSTA). The 

NCDOT project team will be present to discuss the project in more details, the traffic impacts, 

and associated mitigation efforts during construction. The attached presentation will be 

presented, and staff will be available for any questions that follow. 

 

 


